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  Important Diary Dates: 
 

Inset Days for 2024/25: 

• Thursday 8th May 2025 

• Monday 2nd June 2025 

• Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

Half-Term: Monday 26th – Friday 30th May  
 

Bag2School: Wednesday 30th April 
 

SATs Week (for Y6): W/C 12th May 2025 
(Monday – Thursday). Lots of useful 

information for parents here. 
 

Y6 Bikeability: Tuesday 20th – Friday 23rd May 
 

Whole Class Photos: Thursday 5th June 
 

Y5 Helston Community College Roadshow: 
Friday 6th June at 3:15pm (for parents & carers 
of Y5 children who are considering transferring 

to HCC in September 2026) 
 

Y5/6 Residential (Bath/Bristol): Monday 
9th – Wednesday 11th June  
 

Y4/5/6 Surf Day: Friday 13th June 
 

Sports Day: Tuesday 17th June (afternoon) 
 

Y3/4 Residential: Monday 7th – Tuesday 8th 

July. Mrs Knight and Mrs Bousfield visited 
Rosuick Organic Farm this week and met with 
Jen the educational leader there. More 

information to follow next week. 

PE Days: 
 

• Zircon Class: Monday (tennis) & Friday 
(orienteering) 

• Diamond Class: Tuesday (tennis) & 
Friday (orienteering) 

• Emerald Class: Tuesday (tennis) & 
Friday (multi-skills) 

 

Please ensure pupils arrive wearing suitable PE 

kit and trainers. On Fridays, the pupils in 
Diamonds and Zircons may require spare 
trainers and socks if the grass is likely to be 

wet. 

Attendance: 

Overall school attendance for this week was 

95.95% (of which 2.9% was unauthorised).  

The attendance for each class was: 

• Emerald Class: 99.4% 
• Diamond Class: 94.9% 
• Zircon Class: 94.2% 

 

Overall school attendance for the academic 
year so far is 96.12%. 

Google Classrooms: 

Don’t forget to check your child’s Google 
Classrooms for updates on their learning, links 
to useful resources and the latest school 

news. 

 

Cross Country League – DATE CHANGE! 

The next XC league event (KS2 only) is now 
taking place on Tuesday 6th May (not 

Tuesday 29th April) at Helston Community 
College (North Site) starting at 4pm. 
 

The scores in the league are very tight (see 

results on the back of the newsletter), so 

please encourage your child to take part! 

 
To book please click here. 

https://www.theschoolrun.com/sats
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Book/1507a8cc-9cfc-427c-b3f5-936fc38dc5d0?venue=rk


Diamond Easter Design Project: 

The Diamond class had a design project to 

complete over the Easter holiday, linked to their 
history unit on Monarchs. The resulting castles 

were incredible with a wide range of materials 
used, including; sand, snow, recycled materials, 
Lego, Gravitrax, natural resources, Minecraft and 

also edible materials (which were delicious!)   

Photographs of the castles will be uploaded to 

Google classroom shortly for you all to see. Alfie 
and Millie kindly donated their magnificent cake 

castle to be shared on Shakespeare’s birthday. 
We added flags and candles and sang Happy 

561st Birthday to William!   

 

A huge thank you to the parents/carers for 
supporting their children with this homework. We 

hope you enjoyed it as much as the children 

clearly did! 

 
 
 

 
 

  

After School Clubs: Summer Term 2025: 
 

Art Club: (Rec, Y1 & Y2) NOW OPEN TO 
Y3 & Y4 PUPILS: 

Once your place is confirmed you will need to 
pay the full £12 (£3 per session) in advance 
(payable on ParentPay).  
 

• Wednesday 30th April 

• Wednesday 7th May 

• Wednesday 14th May 
 

Study Club: For Y6 pupils only – 3.15-

4.30pm: 
• Wednesday 30th April 

• Wednesday 7th May 
 

Choir Club: (For Y2-6: 3:15 – 4:00pm) 

• Thursday 1st May 

• Thursday 15th May 

• Thursday 22nd May 

• Thursday 5th June 

• Thursday 12th June 

• Thursday 19th June 

• Thursday 26th June 

Circuit Training Club: For all pupils – 

3.15-4.30pm: Consent forms sent home on 

Thursday. 

• Tuesday 29th April 

• Tuesday 20th May 

RNLI Assembly: 

On Wednesday morning, the RNLI visited school 
and gave an assembly to all children on the 
importance of beach and sea safety. The children 

found the session informative and enjoyable. 

Many thanks to the lifeguards – Ross and Keia. 

 

Maths Whizz: 
 

Congratulations to the Diamonds for winning 
the Maths Whizz trophy this week. 
 

We would like to encourage as many of our 
Y1-6 children to take advantage of this free 

maths resource by trying to achieve 3 blue 
and 3 red gems each week, enabling them to 

reach the Hall of Fame.  
 

And don’t forget, children can also access 
Times Table Rock Stars and White Rose 1-

minute Maths to practise their maths fluency 

skills.  

Bag2School: 
 

A reminder that the next Bag2School 
collection is nest week on Wednesday 30th 

April. Assuming the weather is OK, we will 
leave the bags in the playground at drop-off.  



 
 
  

 
 

 
TO BOOK: 
 

• Anxiety and worries – click here  

• Behaviour as Communication - Parent 

Support – click here  

Golden Book Celebration Assembly: 

This afternoon, we held our Spring Term 

Golden Book assembly.  

Congratulations to the 13 children who were 
recognised by their teachers for outstanding 

attitude to learning last term! Certificates 
were presented to the following children. 

Well done! 

Reception: 
• Alina 

• Ettie 
 

Year 1: 

• Freddie 
• Lowenna 

 

Year 2: 
• Loy 
• Delilah 

 

Year 3: 
• Rudy 

 

Year 4: 
• Joe 
• Dexter 

 

Year 5: 
• Imogen 

• Samuel 
 

Year 6: 

• Stanley 
• Maia 

 

A photograph will follow next week.  

 

Parent Pay: 
 

 
 

A polite reminder that there are a number of 
outstanding payments for school lunches 

and other items (including swimming, trips 
and clubs).  

 
Could we please ask that you sign into your 
account and check your balances and make 

any necessary payments that are due. 
Thanks. 

https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i
https://forms.office.com/e/BvhDpYUcQa


 

 


